Law Office of Richard A. Finnigan

Richard A. Finnigan
(360) 956-7001
rickfinn@localaccess.com

2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW Olympia, Washington 98512 Fax (360) 753-6862

Kathy McCrary, Paralegal (360) 753-7012 kathym@localaccess.com

November 10, 2005

VIA RECORDS CENTER WEB PORTAL

Ms. Carole J. Washburn, Executive Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re:

Docket No. UT-053021

Dear Ms. Washburn:

The Washington Independent Telephone Association (WITA) has been working diligently since the issuance of the draft rules in this docket to develop comments. We have held two extensive meetings of WITA's members to review the issues presented by the draft rules and to prepare comments.

There has been many, many hours of work put into draft comments. However, it now appears that WITA will be unable to meet the date for submitting comments of November 15, 2005.

The purpose of this letter is to respectfully request an extension of the date for filing comments to November 22, 2005. Thank you for your consideration of this request.

RICHARD A. FINITIGAN

RAF/km

cc: Bob Shirley (via e-mail)

Clients (via e-mail)